
MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

April 17th, 2018

Notifications of all regular, called or special meetings are in compliance with FOIA requirements, Section 30-4-80

Convene: 1:30 pm                                                                                            Adjourn: 2:45 pm
Chairperson Sonksen called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith and Mary Sonksen: via phone Rosemary Roberson
Chairperson Sonksen reviewed the by-laws of the SC Commission Board concerning the public comments during the Board meetings.

Public Comment: None
Approval of March Minutes: Mr. Smith made a motion to approve the minutes.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported that 73.35% of fiscal year 2017/2018 budget has been spent.  Mr. Sims stated the budget is stable. SCCB has approval to pay $77,000.00 for the Quality Assurance AWARE contract renewal.  Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the financial report.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed.     
Report from Commissioner: Mr. Kirby reported the Senate completed discussions in committee on the budget and approved $25,000.00 for Children’s Services.  
The state auditors completed their report.  There was one finding which was a missing date of an application that could not be verified on the automated system or the file.  

Kyle Walker reported on the CSAVR/NCSAB meeting that he, Elaine Robertson, Juan Sims and Marcellous Primus attended.  Mr. Walker said back in 1988 some regulations were put together by the Department of Education and at that time every Federal department put together their own general accounting principles.  There were inconsistencies between departments.  The office of management budget put together a CFR 200 which is uniform guidance and applies to all Federal programs.  This bill overrode all prior regulations.  The CFR 200 uniform guidance went into effect in 2015.  The Department of Education was cited in an audit because they were not getting prior approval for equipment purchases costing over $5,000.00.  Mr. Sims heard about the prior approval requirement from the state of Minnesota.  RSA had not publicized any guidance or technical assistance.  There are categories in CFR 200 that require prior written approval if purchase is over five thousand dollars.  We can request one time for each Federal program year prior written approval in aggregate based on what we spent on those types of items last year.  

Mr. Walker attended a session on state monitoring.  He will be reading a document titled the Monitoring and Technical Assistance Guide.  RSA reported they are focusing on the following items during the state monitoring visits: 1) internal controls in the fiscal unit, 2) prior written approval, 3) lack of policy, and 4) lack of understanding by staff as to what that policy is.  The first rounds of monitoring are based on the total appropriations of funding received.  Under the Workforce Innovations Opportunities Act we are required to have a formal infrastructure cost agreement with all the One Stop American Job Centers.  When State VR Agencies were monitored data integrity has been problematic.  Specific issues identified at SCCB were: inadequate reporting, missing documentation, and date differences.  It was noted on the Governance side that agencies do not have all their Commission Board seats filled.  

Mr. Kirby stated to his understanding the Governor’s Office is cited by RSA if all the board seats are not filled.  He contacted the Governor’s office to ask about our vacant seats on the Board.  They asked if we could assist them in finding someone for Districts three, five and seven.  
Mr. Walker said that RSA will be monitoring pre-employment transition services expenditures which is the fifteen percent set-aside for VR agencies.  They are monitoring the tracking of the pre-employment transition service all the way down to an individual student.  The Florida blind program was locating children and if they were not consumers they were asking them to apply and then making them eligible, so one hundred percent of pre-employment transition services dollars were being spent on eligible individuals.  They were cited for not providing more services to potential students.  RSA will be looking at case files, common measures and services to business.  We could be monitored maybe next year or maybe two years with a five-year cycle.  

Mr. Kirby stated we have added new lighting, installed cameras, and hired a security guard for security reasons.  We are looking at the possibility of putting up gates to control the traffic cutting through our parking lot.                                                       
Committee Reports: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Public Comment: Mr. James Byers, consumer and concerned citizen voiced several concerns including:
1. Consumers not being trained to go to work

2. Classes and technology need to be updated

3. Takes too long to get into the Center, some individuals wait more than a year before being served
4. Why should SCCB consumers go out of state for training? 
5. Why SC so low on the bottom compared to other states?

6. People need more hands-on-training with braille and using a cane

7. Technology classes have lots of computers but only two students while people can’t get         into the classes

8. The Center based program needs improvement

9. Staff are underpaid and there is a high turnover              
  
10. SCCB needs more advanced Braille
11. Space not being utilized.

Mr. Byers stated he has learned to use his cane and to read Braille.    
Chairperson Sonksen thanked Mr. Byers for his comments.

Board Meetings: May 15, June 19, July 17, August 18, September 18, October 16, November 20, and December 18            

Dr. Johnson will participate by phone in June and July.

Adjourn: Ms. Roberson made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  There being no further business the meeting adjourned.
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